

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week saw the Year 4's take part in their very first football tournament—what a tournament it was! Over 20 teams from all over Hackney gathered at the newly developed 3G pitch at Mabley Green, with winners promised a final at Tottenham Hotspur's training ground.

The first game saw The Olive take a heavy loss, the children unfamiliar with their roles and the environment. Things improved as the tournament continued, with the Olives picking up several points and finishing third in their group, just short of a space into the coveted semi finals at Tottenham.

Thursday saw a similar tournament set up for both the Y5 girl's and boy's team. The boys were off, giving Shacklewell Primary School a drubbing of 6-0. But much like the Year 4s before them, their inexperience soon showed, taking heavy losses in subsequent games.

It was a similar tale with the girls, ending with a solitary point in the tournament. Despite this, much was learnt throughout the experience, and the children now know the expectations going forward. They can be very proud of their achievements, writing themselves into Olive's short but exciting history.

The children have shown such determination and potential in their matches, watch this space..!

Diary dates May

11th Royal Wedding Tea Party

15th Yr 5 Brecon Beacon final payment date

17th Ibn Al Awwamm Assembly 1.30pm

22nd Year 3 Shrek Workshop

23rd Year 3 Shrek Workshop

24th Ibn Amr class assembly

25th Last day of term





Wishing everyone a Happy Ramadan

We wish you all a beautiful Ramadan, full of peace and blessings. If you have a child in Year 4 or 5 and would like them to fast, please bring a letter to the school office giving your consent. We will be sending out a letter to you next week with details of how to do this.

ATTENDANCE DATA for Wk Beg 7-5-18

Well done to
Ibn Amr
Ibn Al-Awwam
Al Farsi
Ibn Ali
for achieving
100% attendance
this week!

Ibn Zubayr	99.14%	Ibn Sa'd	97.50%
Bint Muhammad	95.00%	Ibn Malik	98.33%
Ibn Umar	97.98%	Ibn Ali	100%
Ibn Salamah	95.83%	Al Farsi	100%
Ibn Thabbit	99.17%	Ibn Jabal	98.33%
Bint Qays	95.83%	Barakah	98.33%
Bint Abee Bakr	97.92%	Ibn Al Awwamm	100%
Ibn Abbas	99.17%	Ibn Amr	100%
Ibn Zayd	97.50%	Ibn Mas'ood	99.58%

We are now following Hackney Learning Trust's Attendance procedures. Meetings are now taking place with the Hackney Attendance Officer, Kauser Butt, for those children with attendance below 90%









Our Charity Appeal 2018

This year, we have 3 different appeals you can choose to enter if you wish:

<u>Sponsor an Orphan</u> - Donate £360 to sponsor an orphan in Syria for a year. You may donate Zakah, Sadgah and Lillah donations.

<u>Eid Gifts Appeal</u> - Donate a £10 Eid gift and make a child in Syria smile this Eid. You may donate Zakah, Sadagah and Lillah donations for the Eid Gifts project.

For Students:

We are launching a 'Donate My Pocket Money' campaign and asking students to donate some of their pocket money (as Lillah) during the month of Ramadhaan. The donations will be collected as cash together by each class and help fund Shine (Tauheedul) Charity's poverty and loneliness programmes.

Royal Wedding Tea Party







The children enjoyed making preparations for the tea party! Sweet and savoury snacks galore!